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Office of the Schools Division 
Superintendent 

DIVISION MEM~NDUM 
OSDS No. 1 2 ~; s. 2024 

22 Jul 2024 

2024 DIVISION OPLAN BALIK ESKWELA PUBLIC ASSISTANCE COMMAND 
CENTER 

To: School Division Office Personnel 
Public Schools District Supeivisors/Principals In-Charge 
Public Elementary and Secondary School Heads 
All Others Concerned 

1. In line with DepEd Memorandum No. 035, s. 2024 and Regional 
Memorandum ORD-2024-026, the division in preparation for the opening of the 
School Year {SY) 2024-2025 strengtliens DepEd Oplan Balik Eskwela Public 
Assistance Command Center (OBE-PACC). The QBE shall run from July 22 to 
August 2, 2024. 

2. The OBE is relative to the Department's annual effort to ensure that learners 
from public and private schools are properly enrolled by engaging agencies, 
organizations and stakeholders. 

3. The OBE for this school year aims to: 

b. provide assistance and information to the public on the 
problems, issues and concerns encountered during the opening of 
classes; and 

c. strengthen our partnership with various government agencies 
and private sectors in delivering public seivices; and 

d. monilor U1e opening of classes lo ensure Ulal U1e same is 
smooth and orderly and that learners are properly enrolled in schools. 

3. The DepEd Division of South Cotabato's 2024 Oplan Ba!i.k Es.10Ne1a Pu.blic 
Assistance Command Center shall be composed of the following: 

Chairperson: LEONARDO M. BALALA, CESO V 
Schools Division Superintendent 
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Vice Chairperson: 

I Membtrno 

I 

I LEVI B . BUTIHEN 
J Assistant Schools Division Superintendent 

I RONALD JIM S. SOMERA 
Administrative Officer V 

1 

ATT:l. RYANDEL M. ALEJANDRO 
Attorney III 

NERIE H. TRESBE 
Administrative Officer IV 

I 
MA. TERESA S. HALLEGADO 
SEPS SocMob/Division Information Officer 

I 
VINCENT P. CELDA 
Information Technology Officer I 

I CARLO P. DIVEDOR, CPA 
Accountant TTT 

MAY GRACE T. TOMANAN 
Administrative Officer V- Budget 

ARLENE L. ALBUNA 
Administrative 0111cer I\T / Secretariat 

LIRIO P. ESPERO 

4. All schools shall likewise establish a school level Public Assistance 
Command Center composed of the follo\\ing: 

Chairperson 
Vice Chairpeson 

Member 

School Head 
School information Coordinator/Designated 
School Public Assistance Coordinator 
School Admin and/ or other staff 

5. The School Heads are directed to submit the composition of their OBE-PACC 
on or before July 29, 2024 at the Division Office - Legal Unit. 

6. The School OBE-PACCs are advised to relay problems, issues, queries and 
concerns encountered in their respective schools to the SDO OBE-PACC for 
encoding in the 2024 Oplan Balik Eswkela Online Ticketing System. 

~ED 
MATATAG ----
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7. For concerns and queries, related to the implementation of Oplan Batik 
Eskwela and problems related to opening of classes and enrolment, below are the 
SDO OBE-PACC contact details: 

Phone / Cellular: 
Email: 

Face book: 

(63} 920 2756 -684 
south.cotabato@deped.gov.ph 
pac.southcotabato@deped.gov.ph 
DepEd Tayo South Cota.bato 

7 . Immediate d issemination of this memorandum is directed. 

~ ....... M. BALALA. CESO V 
1sion Superinten1 

Encl.: As stated (or None) 
Reference: DepEd Order 35, s . 2024 
To be indicated i..~ t..lie Perpetual Index 

under the following subjects: 

OFFICIAS 
SCHOOLS 

POLICY 

MTSH/DM-2024 division obe-pacc 
0000/July 22 , 2024 
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